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STATEMENT

Universal Periodic Review of Swaziland, 10 May 2016.

Norwegian statement by Andreas Gahr Brunsvig.

Check against delivery
Norway would like to thank Swaziland for the presentation of its national report. 

Norway is concerned with reports of continued harassment and persecution of political and human rights activists in Swaziland. Security legislation has repeatedly been used to target political opponents, and more than a dozen activists are still facing charges under such legislation. While we applaud the Government of Swaziland for submitting proposed amendments to controversial laws to Parliament, it is essential that these amendments conform to international human rights standards. 

Norway recommends that Swaziland withdraw all criminal charges brought against human rights defenders and political opponents under laws such as the Suppression of Terrorism Act of 2008 and other security legislation, and ensure that proposed amendments to these acts bring them in conformity with international human rights standards.

We note with particular concern the challenges trade union confederations have faced and are facing in obtaining formal registration, the severe restrictions placed on political groupings, as well as forceful disruptions of peaceful gatherings. 

Norway recommends that Swaziland remove all restrictions, in law and in practice, which prevent the full enjoyment of the right to freedom of association, including associating for the purposes of contesting political power, as guaranteed under the ICCPR, including by revoking the Royal Decree of 1973.

Norway is also troubled by the lacking legal protection of women who become victims of abuse. We recommend that Swaziland urgently enacts the Sexual Offences and Domestic Violence Bill, and that the Government ensures that all domestic legislation is brought into conformity with the country’s commitments under CEDAW.
Thank you.
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